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MINUTES
BOARD OF HEALTH
CALLAHAN ROOM, TOWN HALL
August 2, 2018
4:00 P.M.
Members present: 	Richard O’Brien, Chairman
Edward Gero
Alyce Kendrick
Health Agent:		Edward Fahey 
Also present: 		Brittany Miller, Recording Secretary
 	Alfred Roy, 215 Dalton Division Rd.
Members excused/ absent: 	Daniel Doyle
Drew Finn, Vice Chair
Chairman O’Brien opened the meeting at 4:05 p.m.
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING:
Continuing Issues:
· 215 Dalton Division Rd. Lodging House Inspection
Mr. Fahey reports having been in contact with the owner of the property, Deborah Totillo, most recently on 7/6/18 when he performed a re-inspection. The owner appears to have completed just a few of the tasks, her duties are still incomplete. Board of Health’s issue remains in sanitation however contact has been made with the Building Inspector whom has given an August 9th deadline to the owner to legally operate the establishment, as she doesn’t hold a permit to have a lodging house in the Town. She must comply with many things that overlap with the Board of Health’s requirements, such as the fire code, fire alarms, etc. She has $5K in fines at this point.
Mr. Alfred Roy attended this meeting to voice his complaints towards the living conditions at 215 Dalton Division. He states that he has resided there for that past 3 years. And that the owner is incompliant to any rules/ regulations and permits, for the past 11 years that she has been in operation. He reports that there is no handicap accessibility though he’s requested it, and been promised it. He does not shower there as he has seen the tub with 3 inches of black silt and mold on the perimeter of the bathtub to which was improperly resolved with caulk to cover it. He regrets to inform sights of defecation all over the bathroom; as well as no sprinkler system in the building or heat in the back room which is too small for occupancy though the owner moves people in and out of it. He is happy to share photographs as requested. Mr. Roy pleads to the Board for help as his fixed income allows little leeway in different living arrangements. Chair O’Brien makes a motion to authorize Mr. Fahey to contact the Housing Coordinator to enforce the sanitary code against the owner at residency 215 on Dalton Division Rd., E.G. seconded, all in favor. 
New Business:
· 463 High St. Housing Authority Issue
Mr. Fahey provided photos of belongings piled up inside of this home blocking all things, entrances/ exits/ walk-ways. He requests full condemnation. Chair O’Brien makes a motion to allow Mr. Fahey to condemn the property at 463 High St., E.G. seconded, all in favor.  
Old Business:
· Michael Deep Property
The equipment here is partially functioning but there’s some “surface ponding” Mr. Fahey states, things are not leeching properly. Mr. O’Brien recommends inviting Mr. Deep to the next meeting to allow explanation and inform him of the timeline once more. Mr. Fahey will write the letter to Mr. Deep.  

Adjourn:
The meeting was adjourned at 4:27 p.m. 
R.O.  made the motion to adjourn, E.G. seconded; this was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,
Brittany Miller
Recording Secretary
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